Knights of Columbus –St Margaret Mary Council 9553

General Meeting – Tuesday January 16, 2007



· Meeting was called to order by Grand Knight Garry Thomas at 7:30 p.m.

· Warden’s report –Paul Stacey

· Lord’s Prayer, O Canada / Open Ode.

· Roll Call of Officers: Recorder- Rick Moore

	Chaplain – Father Philippe 
	Absent
	Grand Knight –Garry Thomas
	Present

	Deputy Grand Knight – Bruce Coughlan
	Present
	Chancellor – Don Benassi
	Present

	Warden – Paul Stacey
	Present
	Treasurer – Salvador Gulles
	Present

	Recorder – Rick Moore
	Present
	Advocate – Bob Chwalyk
	Present

	Inside Guard –Campbell McDonald
	Absent
	Inside Guard – Angelo Venditti
	Present

	Outside Guard – Peter McAllister
	Present
	Outside Guard – Elio Beradi
	Absent

	Trustee 3 year- Fred Koops
	Present
	Trustee 2 year – Rick Abanador
	Absent

	Trustee 1 year – Jim Hannam
	Present
	Financial Secretary –Hernando Lopez
	Present


Grand Knights Report: Garry Thomas

· Meeting minutes from the November 28, 2006 meeting were read, corrected the donation amount for Christina Morrison to $100, motion to carry by Br. Ben Suva, seconded by Br. Harry Andry- Carried.

· Brother D. Paquette passed away, thanks to Brothers that attended the funeral.

· Past Grand Knight’s dinner will be held at 1454 St. Eugene’s on April 14.  A motion will be made to send our P.G.K. Mario Salvatore and spouse to the dinner - $100 for the couple.

· A new 4th Degree Assembly is being established on the Mountain (Upper James) and our Council 9553 will make first requests to it for Colour Guard Support.  Members of the 4th Degree have a choice to stay with their current Councils or transfer to the new Assembly.

· The annual Pancake Breakfast is scheduled for Sunday February 18, 2007.  The menu will be the same as last year- scrambled eggs, sausage, pancakes, juice, coffee, tea.  This year the tickets will be $5 adults, $3 children and pre-sold for 3 Sundays after Mass.  Brother Paul Simpson has volunteered to be chairman.
· Letter of thanks for $100 received from the St. Margaret Mary Parish Youth Group.
· Motion-  By Brother Bob Chwalyk and seconded by Brother Michael Mascarenhas that the Grand Knights report is accepted. Carried.

District Deputy Report: Brother John Stewart

· Greetings from Brother Nat Gallo at Ontario State Council.

· Council 9553 is overdue for the account of $99 for Diocesian Dues.

· As of December 1, 2006, Council 9553 is in good standing with Supreme. Our quota is six new members in 2007.

· The Knights will promote a membership blitz in March and require two months lead time to mail promotional materials to the councils.  Each council needs to request materials asap.

· Our council needs a motion to send the Grand Knight and Past Grand Knight to the State Convention.  The request forms must be submitted by February 28.

· Remember to complete the Fraternal Activities survey by January 31 to track Knights volunteer hours.

· Basket Ball Free Throw will commence in January and it is a good opportunity to recruit new members.

· “Ark of the Covenant” is celebrating 400 years in Quebec and has been blessed by the Pope.  The Ark is on a tour across Canada and is scheduled to come to Hamilton.

District Warden Report: Brother Don Watson

· “Children in Need” is being organized under ‘Good of the Order’.  The organization is applying for a charity number and is organizing three events to raise money.  A Prayer Blanket with prayer sewn inside is being promoted by the “Prayer Blanket People” helps comfort the children.

Trustee Audit Report:  Fred Koops

· An audit of the General and Charity account books was completed in January 2007.  The audit found one occurrence when a cheque was issued twice.  The audit found no major concerns with the General and Charity account records.  The audit provided clarity for the Executive in that only registered charitable numbers can be issued from the Charity account.

· Motion- By Brother Jim Hannam and seconded by Brother Carmen DeLuca that the audit report is accepted – Carried.

Financial Secretary Report:  Hernando Lopez

· The Council 9553 had 120 members in January 2007.  Forty-two members have paid their 2007 dues and 20 members are in arrears from 2005.
Treasurer’s Report: Brother Salvador Gulles

· General Account - $ 1006.68

· Charity Account - $ 847.24

· Motion- By Brother Carmen DeLuca and seconded by Br. Fred Koops to accept the Treasure’s report -Carried.

Basketball Free Throw: Brother Bruce Coughlan

· Free Throw is scheduled for 2:00 to 4:00 pm January 20, 2007- help is required.

· Motion by Brother Ben Suva, seconded by Brother Bob Chwalyk that Council 9553 donates $100 to the District Free Throw for refreshments- Carried.

Committee Report: Brother Bruce Coughlan

· Motion by Brother Jim Hannam, seconded by Brother Carmen DeLuca that Council 9553 reimburse Brother Mario Salvatore $357for the Parish tables - Carried.

· Motion by Brother Angelo Venditti, seconded by Brother Harry Andry that Council 9553 purchase Tim Horton vouchers for $95.00 to distribute to the nineteen Seminarians- Carried.

· Motion by Brother Bob Chwalyk, seconded by Brother Bill Sullivan that Council pay the $99 arrears to State  for the Diocesian Dues- Carried.

· Motion by Brother Michael Mascarenhas, seconded by Brother Bill Sullivan that Council 9553 donates $200 to the Seminarians- Carried.

Tenth Annual Christmas Raffle: Brother Don Stacey

· First prize of $1000 shopping spree was won by Catherine Reinlander.  Proceeds of $206.05 each went to nine (9) community charities that our Council supports.

· Council 9553 congratulated Don Stacey for chairing this excellent program. 

Knights of Columbus Car Raffle: Brother Don Benassi

· The 2007 raffle will have seven vehicles, and twelve cash prizes with the draw May 20, 2007.

· Don Benassi, Don Stacey, Red McDonald, Ben Suva and Jose DeLeons will make up the organizing team to sell 3500 tickets for our council.  Don Stacey volunteered to chair the committee.  Each member has been asked to sell at least two books each.

· Lime Ridge mall is this week -January 15 to January 21, 2007 collected $500 to date

· Mountain Plaza mall is scheduled January 22 to January 29, 2007.

· Barn Market Upper Gage/ Fennell February 2 to 4, 2007

· Food Basics –Upper Gage/ Mohawk February 2 to 4 to be determined

Good of the order:

· Brother Eugene Kelly was attacked in Stoney Creek and is gradually recovering.  Please remember Eugene in your prayers.

Meeting Adjourned – 9:00 p.m.

Page 1 of 2

